At the ANNUAL MEETING of the LEISTON-cum-SIZEWELL TOWN COUNCIL

Held in the COMMUNITY CENTRE, King Georges Avenue, Leiston, on TUESDAY 1 MAY 2018 at 7.30pm

PRESENT

Councillor D E Bailey
Councillor Mrs S Betson
Councillor A M Cooper
Councillor Mrs S M Geater
Councillor C Ginger
Councillor P Harle
Councillor Mrs L Hill
Councillor T E Hodgson
Councillor W M Howard
Councillor Mrs S Levermore
Councillor D Morsley
1. Election of Chairman  
It was proposed by Cllr Morsley and seconded by Cllr Betson that Cllr Mrs Hill be appointed Chairman for 2018/2019. There were no other nominations so Cllr Mrs Hill read and signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Chairman and thanked members for their support and confidence.
2. Apologies
There were apologies from Cllr Boast, Cllr Nichols, Cllr Casagrande and Cllr Last.
3. Minutes  
It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed that the minutes for the meeting of 3 April 2018 be signed as a true record. 
4. Chairman’s Report for 2017/2018 (Cllr Hill)
A Chairman’s Diary 2017/18 was tabled and Cllr Hill addressed the meeting thus:
This past year has once again been a very busy one for Leiston Town Council and has involved our councillors and officers in discussing and making decisions on an extremely wide range of subjects that affect the community we serve.  As well as the monthly Council meetings an extraordinary Council meeting was held to discuss all the current initiatives, plans and aspirations for Leiston. Councillors also serve on a number of committees and working parties and also act as representatives on other local groups.
At the May meeting last year Councillors welcomed Cllr Russ Rainger as the new Leiston and Aldeburgh County Councillor. At our monthly meetings our County Councillor and District Councillors are invited to attend. Councillors and members of the public are able to hear or read their reports and this is also an opportunity to ask any questions they may have relating to County and District matters. There is also an opportunity for members of the public to address local councillors before the formal part of the meeting begins.
Leiston Town Council also invite speakers to a number of meetings to gain further knowledge. These have included speakers from Leiston Long Shop Museum Transformation Project, Community Land Trust East, Alde Valley Academy, Age UK, SCDC on the proposals for the Leiston Leisure Centre and on a regular basis EDF – Nuclear New Build give updates. The East of England Ambulance Service have been invited to attend a future Council meeting.
I will report on some of the items the Council has discussed over the year but, of course there are many other matters and these are recorded in the Council minutes which can be viewed on the Council’s website or by asking to see a copy at the Council Offices. The Town Council newsletter is also a good source of information with some of the articles relating to council matters.
One of the main focuses of the Council has been considering Suffolk County Council’s offer for the Town Council to take over the centre section of the old Middle School site in Waterloo Avenue for community use. The offer also included the playing fields, playground and the fenced multi use sports area. As part of this process the community had been invited to give their thoughts and ideas on how the building could best be used and some expressions of interest have been received. After many months of discussion, the Council in November agreed to take the offer of the site from Suffolk County Council. Necessary works have been undertaken to the building to create it as a separate entity and we understand that the legal aspects regarding the lease agreement which allow for the official handover, is nearly ready for signing.
In August, the Leiston Together partnership group appointed Barry Norman as independent Chairman. Barry has since 2011 been Operations Manager for Access Community Trust in Suffolk. The group comprises representatives from the Town Council, Suffolk Coastal District Council, Suffolk County Council and Community Action Suffolk. One of the key issues the group have been discussing is the next steps in how to support the delivery of the Town Centre Regeneration as identified in the Neighbourhood Plan. To this end funding was secured for a scoping survey to be undertaken by Navigus Planning who had been a major contributor in preparing the Leiston Neighbourhood Plan. This would provide information on the feasibility of the proposals and assist with the next steps such as funding. To assist with the housing aspect of the proposals it is also necessary to undertake a Housing Needs Survey in Leiston in order to confirm the type of housing that will be required.
It was also agreed to set up a Community Land Trust to look at delivering the Town Centre project. An application for funding from Power to Change was successful and a small steering group was formed to start the process. There are currently four trustees elect, which includes a representative of the council. In order to secure further support a public information session was held last month and it was pleasing to see a good number of people there with the majority expressing an interest in hearing more about the Trust. The next step is to encourage people to become members of the Trust and to formally elect a group of trustees. The Leiston Community Land Trust are also in contact with SCDC, through Leiston Together, regards the land required for this development.
Recently, the Council have discussed and responded to Scottish Power Renewables Stage One of the consultation process regarding proposals for East Anglia ONE North and East Anglia TWO wind farms. There will be an opportunity for the Town Council to discuss and respond to further information provided for the next consultation stages.
You may have seen reported in the town newsletter or as you go around the town some of the projects that the Town Council has had implemented to improve our community.
New gates have been installed on the Sports Field. A football pitch and a running track have been marked out and goal posts installed. Last October the community took part in planting 5,000 daffodils in the Community Orchard and it was a delight to see them all in bloom for the Celebration of the Daffodils and Easter Egg Hunt held last month. Haylings Pond has been having some necessary remedial work undertaken. A shelter has been erected for the boules court on Victory Road Recreation Ground together with paving around the outside of the court and the Jubilee Gates in Waterloo Avenue have been refurbished. A teen shelter was also erected on King Georges Recreation Ground. To improve facilities at the Community Centre a dishwasher has been installed.
A very pleasing aspect of our role is to be able to help local organisations with grant requests. Over the past year grants have been given to Citizens Advice, Leiston Guide Hut Management Committee, Suffolk Accident Rescue Service, Leiston Youth and Community Angling Society, Leiston Town Pastors and other worthy causes. The Council have also been delighted to support the Leiston Events Group with the Sparkle and Ice Street Fair and the Big Weekend events which were well supported and enjoyed by the community.
To mark the end of my term of office a Chairman’s Reception was held at the Community Centre and I was pleased to see so many there. I see it as an important occasion to say ‘thank you’ to all the individuals and organisations who do so much for the people in our community. I was also pleased to be able to present the Chairman’s Cup to Val Allchin for her long service with Leiston Guides and her contribution to the community.
It has been an honour to represent Leiston-cum-Sizewell Town Council.  Although it was in my speech at the Chairman’s reception, I again sincerely thank councillors and our officers for the support they have given to me over the last year.

5. Appointment of Vice-Chairman  
It was proposed by Cllr Howard and seconded by Cllr Cooper that Cllr Last be re-elected Vice Chairman. Passed unanimously.
6. Composition of Working Parties and Representation on Other Bodies  

Members gave their preferences as to which Committees, Working Parties or Organisations requiring a representative from the Council that they wished to be involved with for the coming year. The Clerk noted the new compositions for the coming year and asked members to look at the completed list, attached to these minutes, to ensure all their wishes had been encapsulated. Alterations were that Cllr Casagrande was on the Housing Group in lieu of Cllr Cooper, Cllr Casagrande also nominated to replace Cllr Bailey at the Sizewell A and B Stakholder Group and to join the Fairtrade Steering Group.  Cllr Casagrande was also interested in becoming involved with the Leiston and Aldringham Nursing Association and Cllr Geater will enquire if she can become a trustee.  Cllr Howard asked if the East Suffolk Lines Community Partnership could be added to the list as he represents the Town Council at these meetings.
7. Signatories for Cheques   
It was proposed by Cllr Betson, seconded by Cllr Geater, and agreed that, in addition to the Town Clerk (or Deputy Clerk), signatories for Town Council cheques should include any two of the following Councillors: Cllr Ginger, Cllr Hodgson, Cllr Cooper, Cllr Howard, Cllr Boast and Cllr Hill. 
8. Appoint member to be responsible for verifying bank reconciliations in accordance with Finance Order 2.2
It was proposed by Cllr Hill, seconded by Cllr Betson and agreed that Cllr Levermore assumes the responsibilities required by Order 2.2.
9. To approve use of variable Direct Debits in respect of all utilities, software contracts, NEST pensions, rates and photocopier hire for further two years
It was proposed by Cllr Cooper, seconded by Cllr Hodgson and agreed that current bills signed up to direct debit contracts continue for a further two years
10. To approve the continued use of BACS transfer for all wages, salaries, pensions and Film Company Invoices for further two years
It was proposed by Cllr Betson, seconded by Cllr Morsley and agreed that BACS transfers be used for all wages, salaries, pensions and film company invoices for a further two years.
11. Loan of Artefacts 
The Clerk reported that various artefacts, including a working model steam tractor in a glass case, a wooden model steam lorry, a Garrett bust on a plinth, a collection of Garrett hats and a trunk, were on loan at the Long Shop Steam Museum.  He further reported that the School Bell from the former Church of England Elementary School in Waterloo Avenue was similarly on loan at the Primary School.  It was proposed by Cllr Ginger, seconded by Cllr Cooper and agreed that these loans should continue. 

There being no more business the meeting closed at 7.47pm
Chair






_______________________________

Dated






_______________________________

LEISTON-CUM-SIZEWELL TOWN MEETING

HELD IN THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, KING GEORGE AVENUE

TUESDAY 2 MAY 2018 AT 8.00PM

The Town meeting was attended by 11 residents and 11 Councillors.
The meeting was chaired by Cllr Mrs Lesley Hill.

The meeting received reports from:
Martin Jones on behalf of the Citizens Advice Bureau

Joan Girling on behalf of TASC (Together Against Sizewell C)

Mr Bill Howard on behalf of the Library Steering Group
There were written reports from:
Police Safer Neighbourhood Team

Further items raised:
A resident asked how the CLT was progressing and Cllr Betson was pleased to report it is moving forward and had a very good turnout at the recent public information event with plenty of interest from residents.
All reports and a recording of the meeting are available from the Town Clerk.                                                                                                 
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